


















Honorable Mayor Sam Liccardo & City Council Members
City of San Jose
200 East Santa Clara Street, 18th Floor
San Jose, California 95110

Re: November 2, 2021, City Council Agenda Item# 3.3

Dear Mayor and Council Members,

We are writing to request that the City Council approve the Mayor’s memorandum and support ARP funds to help provide
relief to downtown businesses affected by the pandemic while establishing community based policing efforts, and an
environmentally sustainable municipal housekeeping program that will clean and beautify our streets. The San Jose
Woman’s Club is joining with its network of community partners, including The Urban Vibrancy Institute and recommends
the following specific measures:

COMMUNITY POLICING
❖ The safety of San Jose’s Downtown neighborhoods is a top priority for the nearly 500 members of the San Jose

Woman’s Club, who span seven generations and increasingly represent the diversity of the city. In a recent
membership survey, when we asked about barriers to participation in events, the majority of respondents cited
lack of safety around 75 S. 11th Street and downtown as their single greatest barrier.

❖ Adequate, regular police patrol by foot would help officers get to know the hyperlocal, block by block challenges
residents and organizations like ours manage daily with little to no City support

❖ We ask that the City Council approve $6 million in ARP funding so that a Downtown Foot Patrol can be reinstated
and regular, community oriented walking beats become the norm;

❖ Further, since all neighborhoods in San Jose are united and must be managed equitably, we ask that sufficient funds
be allocated to neighboring communities outside of downtown and that care is taken to enroll community leaders in
any solutions around policing and patrol.

SMALL BUSINESS SUPPORT FUND
❖ The San Jose Woman’s Club  lost approximately $200K in revenue as a shuttered venue while following our County

COVID closure schedules. Many of our neighboring local businesses have closed, and others are struggling to stay
open post pandemic.

❖ We support the Al Fresco program and ask the City Council to add $650,000 to it so that small business such as ours
may create and activate safe outdoor spaces that stimulate retail and pedestrian experiences across the downtown
area, and specifically along the East Santa Clara Business District corridor into and out of the East Side of downtown.

❖ In addition, we propose that an additional $350,000 be added to the Al Fresco program so that a business
sustainability fund be created and used to help small businesses with grants alleviating pandemic-related  financial
hardship.

❖ Some of the recommended  areas that these funds can be used for include: event activation designed for
neighborhoods like ours that do not have a range of retail and family-oriented social and entertainment options.



BEAUTIFY SAN JOSE CONSOLIDATED MODEL
❖ San Jose’s Downtown, including East of City Hall, belongs to all residents. We view the current condition of

downtown streets as a public health issue (like second-hand smoke) and ask that the City stop asking that our
children, residents and visitors alike endure walking through and around waste, feces, litter and debris. The
secondary effects of living among such despair are certainly measurable.

❖ As a simple step, we recommend the Beautify SJ Consolidated proposed fund augmentation be approved by the
City Council today and that an additional $100,000 be added to fund Groundwerx power washing of streets in the
downtown and up into the East Santa Clara Business district on a consistent fixed schedule.

❖ This is a start and we would be happy to meet with City leaders on further actions.

With hundreds of residents and organizations already investing in a more equitable and beautiful San Jose, the City is
poised to help all of us municipal housekeepers today by voting in favor of the Mayor’s memorandum and spurring
investment in a downtown uniquely poised to thrive at the intersection of tradition and change.

Sincerely,

Christine Kraft and Janis Gemangani

President and 1st Vice President, San Jose Woman’s Club







 
October 30, 2021 
 
Honorable Mayor Sam Liccardo & City Council Members 
City of San Jose 
200 East Santa Clara Street, 18th Floor 
San Jose, California 95110 
 
Re:  November 2, 2021, City Council Agenda Item# 3.3 
 
Dear Mayor and Council Members, 
 
We respectfully request that the City Council approve the mayor’s memorandum and support ARP funds to help provide 
relief to local small businesses affected by the pandemic, establish community policing efforts in high crime areas and also 
to clean and beautify our city. To that end, we recommend the following: 
 

• COMMUNITY POLICING 
To help enhance public safety in areas affected by high crime rates, we support and ask that the City Council 
approve $6 million in ARP funding so that the Downtown Foot patrol can be fully reinstated with routinely assigned 
community policing walking beats. ARP funds can be used as a bridge to fund the Downtown Foot Patrol on an 
interim basis and allow time for the Council to identify ongoing revenues to fully fund the Downtown Foot Patrol. In 
addition, we ask that sufficient funds be allocated to fund community policing efforts in other parts of the city that 
are also experiencing higher crime rates. The safety of San Jose’s Downtown and city neighborhoods in general 
should be a top priority so that we ensure that all families feel safe where they live, work and play.  

• SMALL BUSINESS SUPPORT FUND 
Local small businesses have been hurt hard by the pandemic to the point that many businesses have closed, and 
many others are struggling to stay open. We support and ask the City Council to add $650,000 as proposed to the Al 
Fresco program to create and activate safe outdoor spaces. In addition, we propose that an additional $350,000 be 
added to the Al Fresco program so that a business sustainability fund be created and used to help small businesses 
with grants that can help them deal with financial hardships because of the pandemic. Some of the recommended 
areas that these funds can be used for include: Marketing and activation programs that can help increase sales, 
equipment, lease hardships, local workforce training, technical assistance, and capital improvements that can help 
small businesses get back to financial stability.   

• BEAUTIFY SAN JOSE CONSOLIDATED MODEL 
We recommend the Beautify SJ Consolidated proposed fund augmentation be approved by the City Council and 
that an additional $100,000 be added to fund Groundwerx power washing of streets in the downtown on a 
consistent fixed schedule. San Jose’s Downtown belongs to all our residents, and it is typically the first-place visitors 
see when visiting San Jose for pleasure or when looking for business opportunities. The proposed funding will allow 
Groundwerx staff to enhance their services by power washing downtown streets on a set consistent fixed schedule 
to ensure that our downtown looks beautiful every day.  

 
Again, we request that the City Council approve ARP funds to help provide financial relief to local small businesses, establish 
community policing efforts downtown and in other high crime rate neighborhoods and to fund beautification programs in 
downtown and other areas of San Jose. These areas of focus can also assist employers in attracting existing and new 
workers back to the office while adding to the appeal of living downtown. Our City San Jose is at a crucial point in its 
recovery and community policing foot patrol units, assistance to small businesses and beautification programs, will help San 
Jose recover quicker so that the community as a whole can move forward and thrive.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Tony Arreola, Jeff Arrillaga, Gary Dillabough & Mark Lazzarini   Eric Glader 
Board Members, Urban Vibrancy Institute    Executive Director, Urban Vibrancy Institute 
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November 2, 2021 

 

To: Honorable Mayor Sam Liccardo & City Council Members 

 City of San Jose 

 200 East Santa Clara Street 

 18th floor 

 San Jose, California 95110 

 

Re: November 2, 2021, City Council Agenda Item# 3.3 

 

Dear Mayor and Council Members, 

We respectfully request that the City Council approve the mayor’s memorandum and 

support ARP funds to help provide relief to local small businesses affected by the 

pandemic, establish community policing efforts in high crime areas and also to clean 

and beautify our city. To that end, we recommend the following:  

• COMMUNITY POLICING  

To help enhance public safety in areas affected by high crime rates, we support and ask 

that the City Council approve $6 million in ARP funding so that the Downtown Foot 

patrol can be fully reinstated with routinely assigned community policing walking beats. 

ARP funds can be used as a bridge to fund the Downtown Foot Patrol on an interim 

basis and allow time for the Council to identify ongoing revenues to fully fund the 

Downtown Foot Patrol. In addition, we ask that sufficient funds be allocated to fund 

community policing efforts in other parts of the city that are also experiencing higher 

crime rates. The safety of San Jose’s Downtown and city neighborhoods in general 

should be a top priority so that we ensure that all families feel safe where they live, work 

and play. 

• SMALL BUSINESS SUPPORT FUND  

Local small businesses have been hurt hard by the pandemic to the point that many 

businesses have closed, and many others are struggling to stay open. We support and 

ask the City Council to add $650,000 as proposed to the Al Fresco program to create 

and activate safe outdoor spaces. In addition, we propose that an additional $350,000 be 

added to the Al Fresco program so that a business sustainability fund be created and 

used to help small businesses with grants that can help them deal with financial 

hardships because of the pandemic. Some of the recommended areas that these funds 

can be used for include: Marketing and activation programs that can help increase sales, 

equipment, lease hardships, local workforce training, technical assistance, and capital 

improvements that can help small businesses get back to financial stability.    

• BEAUTIFY SAN JOSE CONSOLIDATED MODEL  

We recommend the Beautify SJ Consolidated proposed fund augmentation be 

approved by the City Council and that an additional $100,000 be added to fund 

Groundwerx power washing of streets in the downtown on a consistent fixed schedule. 
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San Jose’s Downtown belongs to all our residents, and it is typically the first-place 

visitors see when visiting San Jose for pleasure or when looking for business 

opportunities. The proposed funding will allow Groundwerx staff to enhance their 

services by power washing downtown streets on a set consistent fixed schedule to 

ensure that our downtown looks beautiful every day. 

  

Again, we request that the City Council approve ARP funds to help provide financial 

relief to local small businesses, establish community policing efforts downtown and in 

other high crime rate neighborhoods and to fund beautification programs in downtown 

and other areas of San Jose. These areas of focus can also assist employers in attracting 

existing and new workers back to the office while adding to the appeal of living 

downtown. Our City San Jose is at a crucial point in its recovery and community policing 

foot patrol units, assistance to small businesses and beautification programs, will help 

San Jose recover quicker so that the community as a whole can move forward and 

thrive. 

 

Sincerely, 

Steve Stenton 

Associate Principal 

RMW 

 

 

 

 




